Lower Broadheath Parish Council

Transport Policy and Strategy Team
Worcestershire County Council 
Pavilion H1
Spetchley Road
Worcester                                                                                        7th December 2010 
WR5 2NP
Dear Sirs,
Local Transport Plan 3 Consultation and Feedback. 
Thank you for giving us the opportunity to comment on this document. The Parish Council has asked me to respond as follows: 
· The report discusses in some detail the main issues that need to be considered in respect of economic and anticipated population growth in the County, however-.

· It assumes that Worcester will remain a Growth Point, a decision that still needs to be taken by the newly formed South Worcestershire Development Plan Group and the relevant District Councils. It fails to mention the completion of the North West orbital road, an essential issue if Worcester is destined to grow and avoid traffic gridlock.  
· It is not sufficiently robust and fails to identify the necessary infrastructure to bring the South Worcestershire region into the 21st century let alone what will be required if any growth is going to take place. The limited measures considered are totally inadequate and will certainly not attract the investment needed to support any growth in employment.
· The D of T growth tables used in your assumptions are out of date. The most recent figures found in the ONS predictions 2010 should be used in determining growth. 

· It is hardly surprising that Shire Counties continue to receive such a small share of the national investment when faced with such lack of vision. 

· The report expresses concern about pollution but fails to be proactive in how it should address this issue in the future or reduce congestion.
· A major omission is any recognition of the emergence of electric vehicles. Where are the charging points in local authority car parks and park and ride sites which clearly would be needed if this method of propulsion is going to stand any chance of success and could also provide an additional form of income to local authority finances?

· Whilst appreciating the current economic situation in which the country finds itself, no large scale development should be entertained until the necessary infrastructure can be provided and paid for from developers’ contributions. Any such projects should be located close to the motorway and rail network. Large scale development to the West of Worcester should not be entertained in the foreseeable future as was stressed in the Lower Broadheath Parish Plan Update 2010. 

· A Park and Ride site situated at Crown East will only create additional traffic in Lower Broadheath using roads which are unsuitable for existing traffic loadings.

· The benefits of additional cycle and walking routes are to say the least debatable, are likely to create additional maintenance problems and it is suggested will have little use. 

· The proposed Norton rail and road Interchange is supported by the parish council but this must be carried out in conjunction with major road improvements in surrounding areas as this is likely to generate a significant increase in traffic attempting to reach the site.   

· The planning authorities were wrong to say that development will be focused onto sites identified in their responses to the RSS when these again have not been adopted by the District Councils and we do not know what will be included in the localism bill.

In conclusion both the Parish Council and the Community (as identified in the Parish Plan Update 2010) considers the report premature, ill conceived and totally unacceptable to deal with traffic problems in South Worcestershire. 
Yours faithfully
Mike Davis

Clerk to the Parish Council
Copies to : Cllr. Derek Prodger M.B.E, (WCC)  Cllr. Alwyn Davies (WCC) and Cllr. David Hughes. (Chairman of JAP) 
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